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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, October 04, 2011 4:08 PM
To: 'David Reinsma'
Cc: 'Debra Moser'
Subject: RE: Geotracker Uploads for ABF Freight, 4575 Tidewater Ave., Oakland, CA

Hi David, 
Normally I wouldn’t think we would need to approve a simple well resampling, but to document it to the USTCF that we 
are in concurrence with your thinking, and to request that the wells be fully redeveloped due to their long disuse (too 
much chance for the sediment load to confuse the analytical results for groundwater), to measure the total well depths, and 
to request submittal of the data and interpretations in a report.  That could be in a groundwater monitoring report and work 
plan (or something along those lines).  It would definitely be useful information for the site.  And I suppose you could 
now use this email as ACEH concurrence with your thinking!  If you do proceed, let me know a couple days ahead.  I’m 
not sure I’ll be out, but it might work out.  Did I forget something? 
 
Thanks also for the voice mail and update on the status of Geotracker uploads. 
Best, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 

From: David Reinsma [mailto:dar@tsgcorp.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, October 04, 2011 10:08 AM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Cc: 'Debra Moser' 
Subject: Geotracker Uploads for ABF Freight, 4575 Tidewater Ave., Oakland, CA 
 
Hi Mark- 
 
We will be uploading our historic files to Geotracker today for the subject site.  We submitted our application request to 
Geotracker before September 30, 2011 per your letter dated August 16, 2011 and we are now able to upload the historic 
files to Geotracker.   
 
We will prepare a letter work plan for your review on or before the November 4, 2011 work plan due date.   
 
We may want to develop and sample the two existing wells that exist on-site before we prepare the work plan to get an 
idea of what water quality looks like now after 20 plus years of natural attenuation.  If we want to develop and sample the 
wells do you need anything from us or do you want to be on-site during the work.  I still have to get client approval for the 
development and sampling of the wells so I’ll be in touch with you if we get the approval to proceed.   
 
If you have any questions, please call.  
 
Thank you, 
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David 
 
 
 
David A. Reinsma, PG 
President, and Principal Geologist 
Trinity Source Group, Inc. 
500 Chestnut Street, Suite 225 
Santa Cruz, CA 95060 
 

Tel:  (831) 426-5600 
Fax:  (831) 426-5602 
Cell:  (831) 227-4724 
  
Visit our website at: www.trinitysourcegroup.com 
  
The materials transmitted by this electronic mail are confidential, are only for the use of the intended recipient, 
and may also be subject to applicable privileges.  Any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this 
communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify 
the sender.  Please also remove this message from your hard drive, diskette, and any other storage devise 
 


